The Honorable Larry Phillips

August 11, 2004

Page 2

August 11, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Technical Employees Association (Wastewater Treatment Division - Staff & Supervisors) effective July 1, 2002 through June 30, 2005.  This agreement covers approximately 226 employees in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources & Parks.

This agreement covers two separate bargaining units, one comprised of supervisors, the other, staff within the Wastewater Treatment Division.  These employees perform a variety of professional, technical, supervisory and administrative support functions within the Wastewater Treatment Division related to wastewater operations, conveyance and treatment.  Job classifications covered under this agreement range from Engineers to Project/Program Managers to Administrative Specialists.  They are an integral part of the County’s wastewater operations, which provides wastewater treatment to eighteen cities and fifteen sewer districts in the Central Puget Sound Region.  The wastewater system serves about 1.4 million people including most urban areas of King County and parts of south Snohomish County and north Pierce County.

This agreement is the first contract between the parties covering these employees and as most first agreements, has taken a significant period of time to bargain.  This contract therefore extends retroactively to July 1, 2002, and provides for cost-of-living increases for 2002, 2003 and 2004 in the amounts of 2.32%, 2.00% and 2.03% respectively.  These amounts are equal to the County’s standard cost of living increases agreed to with other labor organizations for those time periods.  In addition, the cost-of-living increase for 2005 is based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.  The parties will continue to review the specific job classifications covered under this agreement with the goal of consolidating the classifications where possible, and moving employees’ pay to the County’s “Squared” salary table to ensure consistency and ease of administration.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, at (206) 296-8554 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, DES
